People of Lockhart Community Association
MINUTES from General Member Meeting
April 4, 2023
President Bill Archer convened the meeting and welcomed attendees.
Consideration of the Minutes: A motion to approve the minutes from the March General Meeting as

presented passed.

Guest Speakers:

Sector 1 Captain Ashley Strange and Officer Boggs shared crime statistics and promoted the use of 311
app. Most commonly stolen vehicles are Kia and Hyundai, there is a program in place if you contact the
their office they will help you obtain a club device to help keep your car secured. Contact information for
Officer Boggs— 407-580-6432

Commissioner District 2 - Commissioner Christine Moore shared information that she has applied for a
grant to revitalize Edgewater Drive from Clarcona Ocoee Road to Phone Hills Road. There are over
14,000 people and 300 businesses in Lockhart. Orange county is collaborating with POL to obtain public
knowledge and ensure transportation needs are met. Handouts were provided for the upcoming 2™
Quarterly Leaders Meeting — Thursday April 20" at Wekiva High School 6:00pm. Reminder of the
importance of Corridor Chiefs and referenced the Spectrum News feature on last month’s COY cleanup
day.

Dean Derek FDOT Project Manager shared a presentation about the repaving project that will happen on
441 from Highway 50 to Maitland. You can log onto cflroads.com project# 447104 to see the latest
information. Street lighting will be provided by Duke Energy.

Committee Reports:
President’s Report: Bill Archer —no report.

VP - No report available

Treasurer’s Report: absent — no report:
Opening Balance Deposits
Payments Ending Balance

Events: Lindsey Smestead provided update on Easter Egg Hunt — 512 children were registered and 262
families!! E& R Tires gave a generous donation of $300. Be sure to follow People of Lockhart on
Facebook.  Next major event will be Lockhart 150 celebration will take place late September or early
October.

Membership: Lucy Barnes — we obtained 230 new email addresses from the Easter Egg Hunt Registration.
She will be reaching out and welcoming them to join POL.

Social Media: No report available

Crime Prevention and Safety: No report available



Beautification: Tamra McClung — Workday this Saturday, meet at the corner of Edgewater and Mott.
Bring any yard equipment — rakes, loppers, hedge trimmers, pole saws. Focus will be from the intersection
and work towards Beggs Road. She also referenced the Spectrum News segment and what a great turnout
we had at last month’s workday. Dany mentioned we will need to start contacting residents to use water
to begin pressure washing in a couple of months.

Community Development: No report available

Governmental: Greg Mellowe — make sure he has your email if you would like to receive updates on
project developments. He was able to connect with last month’s guest speaker Brett Blackard — Deputy
Director of Public Works Orange County Government about the area near the railroad tracks that needs
improvement for the Coast to Coast Bike Trail Tour.

Spirit: Toni Cheatle needs contacts for Cobble Stone and Trafford Park subdivisions.

Unfinished Business: None

Greg — Bylaws amendments needed to better fulfill our mission, advance notice was given at last month’s
meeting and sent out via email by Laura. Decision to have all amendments be voted on as one unit. Motion
by Lindsey 2" by Tamra. Discussion —none. Motion passed with no objections.

New Business:

Greg — POL calendar year is July to June, and keeping with our guidelines, elections will be held during
our May general meeting. If you are a member and want to step forward and serve in an officer position,
you need to fill out a nomination form available at the check in desk and submit it by April 21%.

Announcements:

As time available for the meeting had been exhausted, a motion to adjourn passed without objection.

Respectfully submitted, Laura Maddox



